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ave you ever wondered  
what Uralla Shire will 
look like in 2040?

Our draŌ  Local Strategic Planning 
Statement is now on public 
exhibiƟ on and we'd love to hear 
your feedback.

The DraŌ  Local Strategic 
Planning Statement (LSPS) 
sets out the 20-year vision for 
Uralla Shire by planning for the 
community’s economic, social and 
environmental land use needs, 
demonstraƟ ng how change will 
be managed, and idenƟ fying local 
prioriƟ es for updaƟ ng the Local 
Environmental Plan (LEP).

Tell us what you think by fi lling out 
our survey online.  You can also 
pick up a paper copy at Council's 
administraƟ on building.
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There were a range of funding 
announcements in August 
including $1.5million for 
groundwater exploraƟ on and any 
subsequent delivey of works in 
Uralla from the NSW Government.

On behalf of myself and all the 
Councillors I'd like to thank 
Adam Marshall MP for this 
announcement to help secure the 
future for Uralla's water supply.

With the warmer September 
weather more people will be 
geƫ  ng out and about and enjoying 
our Shire.  I'd like to remind our 
community to remain COVID Safe 
including to maintain physical 
distancing, stay home and get 
tested if you're unwell and 
maintain good hygiene.

UnƟ l next Ɵ me,
Mayor, Cr Michael Pearce

In August, Northern Tablelands 
MP Adam Marshall announced 
$1,500,000 funding from the 
NSW Government to support 
invesƟ gaƟ ons and processes to 
undertake groundwater exploraƟ on 
and any subsequent capital works 
delivery in Uralla.

This funding is part of the NSW 
Government’s CriƟ cal Drought 
IniƟ aƟ ve Package.

Uralla Shire Council General 
Manager, Ms Kate Jessep,  Mayor 
Cr Michael Pearce and Northern 
Tablelands MP Adam Marshall at 
the announcement.
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Have Your Say on the Dra   Uralla 
Shire Local Strategic Planning 
Statement.

The DraŌ  Uralla Shire Local 
Strategic Planning Statement is on 
public exhibiƟ on and consultaƟ on 
is currently open.

We’d like to hear from the Uralla 
Shire community for their feedback 
on this document. 

The DraŌ  Local Strategic 
Planning Statement (LSPS) will 
set out the 20-year vision for the 
Uralla Shire by planning for the 
community’s economic, social and 
environmental land use needs, 
demonstraƟ ng how change will 
be managed, and idenƟ fying local 
prioriƟ es for updaƟ ng the Local 
Environmental Plan (LEP).

How can I get Involved?

This is Council’s fi rst draŌ  of the 
LSPS, so it is important that we 
hear feedback from the community 
on our Local Strategic Planning 
Vision and Planning PrioriƟ es.

Following Council's purchased 
of the land in 2018 Bundarra’s 
tennis courts are set to be brought 
back to life in the form of a new 
mulƟ purpose sports court, with 
Northern Tablelands MP Adam 
Marshall today announcing a 
$300,000 grant for the project 
through the State Government’s 
Drought Support program.

There will be a chance for the 
community to have their say on 
the project while the designs are 
fi nalised with work expected to 
start between November and 
January.

Read The LSPS
Download a copy of the draŌ  LSPS 
on our website at www.uralla. 
nsw.gov.au or call in to the Council 
AdministraƟ on O ffi ce to pick up a 
printed copy.

Take our Survey
Fill in our online survey – visit our 
website or facebook for details.  
You can also pick up a paper copy 
at our AdministraƟ on Building.

Join our Informa  on Session 
ParƟ cipate or listen in on the 
online InformaƟ on Session to be 
held 17 September, 2.00pm. Email 
council@uralla.nsw.gov.au to sign 
up or follow us on Facebook for 
further informaƟ on.

The LSPS will remain on public 
exhibiƟ on unƟ l 5:00pm, Friday 
25 September 2020.  Feedback 
beyond this Ɵ me is welcome and 
will be incorporated in future 
reviews.  Please submit your 
feedback in wriƟ ng by email to 
council@uralla.nsw.gov.au or by 
leƩ er to the General Manager at 
PO Box 106, Uralla NSW 2358.

Planning For Our Future

New Multipurpose Courts for Bundarra

Australia’s fi rst sound trail was 
produced in 2012 in Uralla 
and to celebrate Sound Walk 
September 2020 we have 
once again partnered with 
Soundtrails to bring you an 
online discussion about the 
project.

Join us on the Soundtralis 
Facebook page to listen to 
Andrew Parker talking about 
the amazing people involved in 
the original project. They’ll play 
some of the stories which make 
up our Soundtrail and it will 
be streamed on Soundtrails’ 
facebook, where listeners can 
add comments. 

Monday, 14 September
From 2.30pm

For more informaƟ on on how 
to tune in visit www.uralla.
com

Tune In!
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Council has partnered with ZNET 
Plus to allocate staffi  ng and 
promoƟ onal resources to assist in 
the delivery of the local community 
group’s Let’s Talk About Water 
project.

Building on the success of the 
Uralla ZNET blueprint project, 
ZNET Plus has received $30,000 
State government grant funding 

Let's Talk 
About Water

Development Application & Complying 
Development Certificate Decisions July 2020

Home Based Enterprises

Applica  on No. Applicant Property Development

DA-7-2020 Mr I & Mrs K 
Taylor

44 Budumba Road, 
Invergowrie

Pre-fabricated Concrete 
Swimming Pool & Deck 
Extension

DA-9-2020 Mr J & Mrs K 
Schultz

117 Kalinda Road, 
Invergowrie

Change of Use – Conversion 
of Shed to Dwelling – Dual 
Occupancy

DA-15-2020 Bundarra 
Central School

7 Bowline Street, 
Bundarra

Digital LED Sign

DA-16-2020 Mr J George & 
Ms D Board & 
Ms B Banister

691 Bundarra Road 
& 73 Macleay Way, 
Saumarez Ponds

Subdivision of 2 Lots into 2 Lots 
(Boundary Adjustment)

DA-18-2020 Mr B & Mrs 
S Jex

15 Lighthorse Parade, 
Invergowrie

Dwelling & Shed

DA-19-2020 Mr N & Mrs T 
Cullen

Lot 542 Leece Road, 
Uralla

Dwelling

DA-21-2020 Mr K Mayo 26 Maitland Street, 
Uralla

Bed & Breakfast & Caretaker 
Flat Upgrade

DA-22-2020 Uralla Rugby 
League Football 
Club

1 Gostwyck Street, 
Uralla

Detached Unisex Accessible 
AmeniƟ es Block & Upgrade 
ExisƟ ng Building including 
Kitchen, Roof & Floor

CDC-11-2020 33 Plane Avenue, Uralla Internal Accessible Bathroom

CDC-15-2020 Killen 
ConstrucƟ ons

47 Baker Road, 
Invergowrie

Internal AlteraƟ ons to ExisƟ ng 
Offi  ce being InstallaƟ on of a 
Bathroom

The NoƟ ces of DeterminaƟ on for the above Development ApplicaƟ ons and Complying Development 
CerƟ fi cates are available for public InspecƟ on, free of charge, during offi  ce hours at Uralla Shire Council 
pursuant to SecƟ on 4.59 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 No. 203.

Refusals: Nil

Approvals: 

for the project.  The project is in 
partnership with the University 
of New South Wales (UNSW) and 
Global Water InsƟ tute.

Concurrently Council is fi nalising 
its Integrated Water Cycle 
Management Planning involving 
invesƟ gaƟ ons and idenƟ fi caƟ on 
of future works in conjuncƟ on 
with the Department of Planning, 
Industry and Environment – Water 
to help secure the future for 
Uralla’s water supply.

The goal is to provide an 
opportunity to deliver a strong 
community voice around the issues 
of water security in our Shire.

Council voted unanimously to 
support the iniƟ aƟ ve with ZNET 
Uralla at the August Ordinary 
MeeƟ ng of Council.

We've recently updated 
our website to help provide 
informaƟ on and support to our 
local home based enterprises.

You can access informaƟ on for 
home based enterprises, including:
- What a home based enterprise is
- When home based enterprise
requires approval from Council

- Fees
- Home Based Food Businesses

You are also able to access online 
resources to help you get started

To fi nd out more visit uralla.
nsw.gov.au/Council-Services/
Building-Development/Do-I-need-
approval/Informa  on-for-Home-
Based-Enterprises

We're here to help so please do get 
in touch with our Customer Service 
team if you have any quesƟ ons.

Mr W Sellings



We’re conƟ nually monitoring
Public Health Orders and
adjusƟ ng our Council meeƟ ng
requirements to suit the
changing restricƟ ons.  More 
informaƟ on, Council meeƟ ng 
agendas, reports, and recordings 
can be found on our website 
here uralla.nsw.gov.au/Council/
Council-Mee  ngs/Business-
Papers-Agendas-Minutes

During our August Ordinary 
MeeƟ ng of Council held on 
Tuesday, 25th of August 2020 
your Council made various key 
determinaƟ ons as outlined 
below:

 - Set a strategic objecƟ ve for 
   the General Fund to achieve a 
   balanced operaƟ ng
   result before capital grants by 
   2022/2023.
 - Approved the Development 
   ApplicaƟ on 85/2019 for 
   addiƟ ons and alteraƟ ons to 
   supermarket, new car park, 
   demoliƟ on of exisƟ ng 
   structures at 100 Bridge Street, 
   Uralla subject to the condiƟ ons 
   of consent.
 - Placed the draŌ  amended 
   Uralla Township and Environs 
   CommiƩ ee ConsƟ tuƟ on
   2020 on public exhibiƟ on.

Meeting Dates

Catch Up On Your 
Council Meetings

CIVIL 
WORKS
Completed 
in August

Underway

 - Repaired damaged guardrail 
   at Milsons Bridge

 - Completed construction 
   of the subgrade at 
   Bingara Road upgrade

 - Tar patching at Thunderbolts 
   Way, Uralla town streets, 
   Torryburn Road

 - Drains maintenance at 
   Mount Mitchell Road, Marble 
   Hill Road and Mundays Lane

 - Construction of sub-base at 
Bingara Road upgrade

Mayor 
Cr Michael Pearce
mayor@uralla.nsw.gov.au
02 6775 2520
0488 752 520

Cr Mark Dus  ng
mdusƟ ng@uralla.nsw.gov.au
02 6778 4538

Cr Levi Sampson
lsampson@uralla.nsw.gov.au
0434 088 055

Deputy Mayor 
Cr Robert Crouch
rcrouch@uralla.nsw.gov.au
0428 616 885

Cr Natasha Ledger
nledger@uralla.nsw.gov.au
0458 116 060

Cr Isabel Stru  
istruƩ @uralla.nsw.gov.au
0424 299 614

Cr Robert Bell
rlbell@uralla.nsw.gov.au
02 6778 4005

Cr Tom O'Connor
tpoconnor@uralla.nsw.gov.au
02 6778 3684

Cr Tara Toomey
Ʃ oomey@uralla.nsw.gov.au
0434 408 163

Your Councillors
General Manager
Ms Kate Jessep

Council Administra  on 
PO Box 106 Uralla NSW 2358 
Ph. 02 6778 6300 | Fax. 02 6778 6349
Email:  council@uralla.nsw.gov.au
Council Website: www.uralla.nsw.gov.au
Tourism Website: www.uralla.com

Emergency Contacts
AŌ er-Hours and Public Holidays
Overseer:   0427 784 982
Water / Sewer: 0427 784 304
Report all Fires: 000
Fallen Trees and SES: 132 500

Upcoming in 
September

 - Construction of sub-base 
and base course at Bingara 
Road upgrade

 - Unsealed rural roads 
maintenance grading

 - Tar patching at Kingstown 
Road, Thunderbolts Way and 
Bundarra Road

 - Endorsed the Friends of 
   Mundays Lane Reserve 
   Program of Works.
 - Endorsed the preparaƟ on of 
   a policy that could facilitate the 
   expansion and diversifi caƟ on 
   of our local economy by 
   encouraging home-based 
   enterprises, direct selling and 
   working from home, taking 
   advantage of e-commerce, new 
   technologies and business
   models, while ensuring the   
   maintenance of the amenity of 
   the parƟ cular land use zone,
   in which the business is 
   situated.

If you would like to listen to 
the audio recording or read the 
complete minutes, please visit 
our website here uralla.nsw.gov.
au/Council/Council-Mee  ngs/
Business-Papers-Agendas-Minutes

Ordinary Mee  ng
of Council
Tuesday, 22 September 2020. 

Uralla Township & Environs 
Commi  ee
Postponed unƟ l further noƟ ce.


